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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
By:

Mark Bates, Finance Director
DATE:

October 23, 2012
SUBJECT:
Refinance – City Sales Tax Revenue Bond

As discussed at the September 25th Commission meeting, the City has an opportunity to save over $300,000 in financing costs by refinancing the existing Sales Tax Revenue bond.  This bond was originally issued in 1994 and carries a 5% tax-free interest rate.  In the current economic environment, the City can obtain a tax-free rate of less than 3%.  The current outstanding balance on this loan is $1,970,000.

In keeping with City Charter guidelines, this Ordinance has been prepared to reflect the Commission’s plans and approval for expending more than $1 million in funds relating to the refinancing of this Sales Tax Revenue bond.    A second and final reading of this Ordinance is planned for our November meeting.

The City’s Financial Advisor is currently soliciting bids from qualified banking institutions for this loan refinancing.  An evaluation and recommendation is slated for our November meeting to select and award the refinancing to the most responsive bank and proceed with the final steps of this loan refinancing.
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